Parent Handbook

Mrs. Montgomery’s Class

at

     Yates Primary  
[image: image1.jpg]



750 Mouse Creek Road 

Cleveland, TN 37312

Phone:  423-479-1723      Fax:  423-472-2388
ASU:  504-6378
Pre-K:  479-4210 (ext. 3514)

Class Mission Statement

We, Mrs. Montgomery’s Monkeys, will come to school, try our best, and learn our 2nd grade skills.  We promise to follow the rules, be kind to others, and have fun.  In our class, EVERYONE DOES EVERYTHING so we can be ready for 3rd grade!
Meet Mrs. Montgomery

Educational Life

*2007-Graduated from Lee University with Bachelor’s Degree in Elementary Education

*2010-Graduated from Lincoln Memorial University with Master’s Degree in Curriculum & Instruction

*2011-Teacher of the Year at Hopewell Elementary
*8th year teaching (Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, and 4th) 

Family Life

*2007- Married my Sweetheart:  Clayton

*2011- Became a Mommy to Addison
*2014- Welcomed Brock to our family

*We love to go to the beach, play games, and watch movies.

*I love to shop, scrapbook, run, and read.
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Harrison Cole

Katie Culpepper

Bethany Doolittle

Samuel Fant

Victor Flores

Matthew Friedah

Sarah Grace Hallenberg

Brooke Jones

Eva Laslie

Cooper Lemons
Nolan Lowden
McKenzie Morgan

Symone Arie Ngare

Shiv Patel
Brent Potter
Anderson Ritzhaupt

Miguel Salinas

Emma Smith

Alan Vives-Lopez

19 students

(8 girls & 11 boys)
*Please save for future classroom events!*
Important Information

*PLEASE REFER TO YATES HANDBOOK FOR OTHER INFORMATION*

*Attendance Info:


Gym opens at 7:40;  Arrive by 8:15;  School Hours 8:30 – 3:30

Send your absence excuse on a separate sheet of paper.  I strongly suggest that you avoid appointments during school hours.   Please make every effort to have your child at school.  They cannot learn the material if they are absent.  Must be Fever free for 24 hours before returning to class.
*Checking Out Early:


Please send a note in the agenda anytime your child will be checking out of school early.  Indicate if he/she WILL or WILL NOT be returning that day.  If your child will not be returning, I will try to gather all the work he/she will miss so that it can be completed that evening.  
*Dismissal:


Please call or send a dated note anytime there is a change in afternoon transportation.  DO NOT have your child verbally tell me of the change.  Car tag must be visible for pick-up or you will have to come in and sign out child.  No “walk-ups” are allowed.
*Website:

www.montgomerysmonkeys.weebly.com

Write a note if you do NOT want your child’s picture on the website.
*Sending Money to School:


Please do the following when sending any money to school:



-Place the money in a small white envelope.



-On the front of the envelope, label:




-Child’s first and last name, Mrs. Montgomery, Amount 




Enclosed, and Purpose of money (materials, lunch, etc.)



-Place envelope inside the agenda pocket



*do not send money any other place than in agenda pocket

*Snacks:


Children are to bring a healthy, neat snack from home every day.  We eat while we work, so nothing messy!!!!!  If you would like to donate “community” snacks; that would be greatly appreciated!  Please only send water to drink in a bottle that has a pull-top lid.  
*Birthdays:


In honor of your child’s birthday, you can donate the following to our class: a book, an educational game, or a “G” rated DVD.   If you send a treat, we will enjoy it at LUNCH (see schedule for time).  If invitations are sent, they must be for entire class or ALL boy/ALL girls.
*Class Parties:  (Christmas and Valentine’s Day)

I will send more detailed information as holidays approach.   We’ll need volunteers to help organize, send goodies, and help with parties.

*Field Trips:

Students must ride bus, even if parent chaperones.  Wear class shirt.
*Parent Communication:


My main communication tool is your child’s agenda.  Please check the pocket every night along with the calendar page.  Another quick way to contact me is through email.  amontgomery@clevelandschools.org
Conferences are held throughout the school year.  If I feel your child is having trouble either academically or behaviorally, I will request a conference.  You also have the right to request a conference at any time.   In order to protect valuable teaching time, all conferences must be scheduled—no drop in talks.  I will also communicate through website and newsletter.  

*Remind101:  FREE service for teacher communication
Send text to:  (615) 281-5749 with the message:  @ae2497

Email:  ae2497@mail.remind101.com 
*Report Cards:
Report cards are distributed every 9 weeks.  Markings are determined by teacher observation, daily work, projects, homework, tests, and achievement.  Please sign and return to school in a timely manner.
*Lunch:


All student breakfasts and lunches will be free this year thanks to a grant we received from the state.  However, if your child goes through the cafeteria line, he or she MUST get at least these three items:  a milk, fruit, and vegetable.  If they only get one or two items, they must be purchased.  
*Allergies:

We have NUT allergies in class.  Therefore, we will NOT be allowed to send any treats for the whole class that include nuts or were processed at such a facility.  We also have a sugar wafer cookie allergy that we will avoid.
*Electronic Devices:


Policy to sign:  I will let you know when we will be using them in class.
Discipline Policy
*Classroom Rules:


1-Follow directions the FIRST time given


2-Keep your hands, feet, and objects to yourself


3-Raise your hand before you talk, Raise your hand before you walk


4-Listen carefully when others are talking


5-Treat others the way you want to be treated 
*Card Pulling System:


The behavior management system used in my classroom utilizes both positive and negative reinforcement.  Each child is assigned a group of color-coded cards on the behavior chart.  Behavior Card colors are as follows:  GREAT Green, OKAY Orange, YUCKY Yellow, ROWDY Red, and PRINCIPAL Purple.  All students begin each day on "Okay Orange," and based on their behavior, the color of the card may change throughout the day.  If a student chooses to disobey a rule, he or she will receive a warning.  If misbehavior continues, the student will be asked to move his or her card to the appropriate color.  When students are "GREAT” all day (they have not needed any redirection), they will move their card to “Great Green” and sign the BINGO board.
*Choosing to Break a Rule:


First Time:
Warning (no card change)


Second Time:
Move card to Yucky Yellow and ½ of recess lost


Third Time:
Move card to Rowdy Red and All of recess lost


Fourth Time:
Move card to Principal Purple/Sent to Principal’s Office


Severe Action:
Sent immediately to Principal’s Office

No redirection needed ALL day:  Move to Great Green, BINGO Board

*Getting a STRIP:

Sometimes students do minor things that are against the rules, but I do not believe they are “card pulling worthy.”  For example: touching the walls in the hallway, blurting out, talking in line, etc.  When one of these occurs, students will get a strip, rather than a pulled card.  A strip equals one minute off recess.  3 strips in 1 day = a pulled card.
*Communicating Behavior:


Your child’s daily behavior will be documented in the agenda.  If your child pulled a card, I will always explain WHY.  (PC = pulled card)  Please discuss the behavior with your child and what better choice they should make next time.  Sign or initial the agenda note so that we know you’ve discussed the pulled card with your child.  If your child’s agenda is blank, then they had a great day with no pulled cards! (
    I ask parents to make a BIG DEAL about pulling cards.  If there are consequences at home for misbehavior, it will probably happen less often!

*Behavior Rewards:

        On Friday afternoons, students who earned GREEN or ORANGE all week will receive a candy reward!  Once our BINGO board is filled, I will draw a winner and they will get to pick a prize from the Treasure Chest!
*Every few months our Treasure Chest runs low…Please send in

small toys, games, stickers, candy, etc. to keep it full of FUN!
*Specials Stars:

When our class goes to special classes, I will ask the cooperating teacher about our class performance for that day:
     Thumbs up or Thumbs down

When our class earns a thumbs up, it will be documented on our chart.  Once our class earns 25 Stars, we will get a special reward!!! 
*Homework Policy:

*Do not do your child’s homework for them.*
· Homework should be returned on the assigned day.

· Additional assignments are given to students needing practice.  

· Please do NOT tell your child the answer.  Give clues to help them.

Backpack Check

-Go through your child’s backpack everyday

-Remove all work pages and/or crafts promptly from the parent Folder

-Items left in folder for more than a week will be emptied at school
Agenda
Agendas are the main mode of communication between home and school.  Please check and respond to it daily.  Remember it MUST come to school each day and should be signed by a parent every night!
-Look for calendar events and behavior updates

-Check back pocket for teacher/school correspondence 

-Write important school dates in agenda (Please write small.)
**Every weekend, please move the agenda clip to the new week.**
Parent Folder
Your child will have a parent folder in which their work will be sent home.  Discuss his/her class work.  PRAISE a job well done and spend a few minutes going over work with which your child struggled.  There will be a LEFT and RIGHT side.  Items on the LEFT can be left at home, and work on the RIGHT side should be completed and/or corrected and come right back to school.  *Note: small papers that may fall out of folder will be sent home in the agenda pocket. 

Parent Volunteers
It is very important for parents, guardians, and/or relatives to become active members of our classroom.  If you ever plan to come and help, please try to let me know a few days in advance so I can prepare materials for you to work on.  If you are a working parent or have small children that do not allow you to volunteer during school hours, please contact me.  Some projects can be completed at home and returned to school in your child’s backpack.  If you want to volunteer, we will make it happen!  

I have many opportunities for you to serve your child and his/her classmates throughout the year.  Please consider taking on one (or more) of the projects listed on your “Parent Round-Up” form.  Please do not use your cell phone while working with students.  

*Pictures of Students:  If you take pictures of students (other than your own), please do not post them on the internet.  (Facebook, Youtube, etc.)
Special Classes
· Discuss during meeting

· Will be posted online  (new system this year)

Before you leave…
*Fill out ALL needed paperwork and turn into correct basket
         *WRITE LEGIBLY, PLEASE.

*Scholastic Book Order:  



Due:  August 19th     Online Code:  MDMDZ  (way easier!)
*Pay materials fee 


*$35  = covers materials, t-shirt, and agenda

*Please make sure you have proof of residency on file with office.
Thank you -in advance- for your help, participation, and support throughout this school year!  I feel blessed to be part of your child’s life…Looking Forward to a Great Year!

Mrs. Montgomery
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